
Hydro One Networks Inc. 
 

483 Bay Street, South Tower, 8th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario, Canada 
M5G 2P5 
 
LAW  
Michael Engelberg, Assistant General Counsel 
Telephone:  (416) 345-6305  
Fax:  (416) 345-6972 
E-mail:  mengelberg@HydroOne.com  
              
 
BY EMAIL AND RESS 
 
June 23, 2021 
 
Mr. Michael Millar 
Senior Legal Counsel  
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Mr. Millar: 
 
EB-2018-0270 – Hydro One Networks Inc. s. 86 MAAD Application for Approval to Purchase all 
Shares of Orillia Power Distribution Corporation – Licence Transfer 
 

On February 17, 2021, the OEB cancelled the electricity distribution licence (ED-2002-0530) of Orillia 
Power Distribution Corporation (OPDC) and amended Hydro One Networks Inc.’s distribution licence 
(ED-2003-0043) to include the service territory formerly served by OPDC.   

Although Hydro One purchased the shares of OPDC on September 1, 2020, OPDC’s distribution assets 
were not transferred to Hydro One until June 1, 2021, which was thirteen weeks after the said licence 
cancellation and amendment.  Hydro One has just now realized that the validity of OPDC’s distribution 
licence should therefore have continued for the extra thirteen weeks, until June 1, 2021.  This was an 
inadvertent error on Hydro One’s part. 

Hydro One is writing to the OEB to be transparent on this issue and also confirms that the current 
situation has self-corrected as of June 1, 2021, being the date of the actual transfer of the assets. 

This letter has been filed through the OEB’s Regulatory Electronic Submission System. 

Yours very truly, 

 

Michael Engelberg 
 
cc.  Irina Kuznetsova (irina.kuznetsova@oeb.ca)  


	Mr. Michael Millar

